10. UXBRIDGE STREET PETITION- REDWOOD WEST LATMS

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Lindsay Eagle, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output: Neighbourhood Improvements 9.5.91

The purpose of this report is to outline to the Board the proposed traffic management
scheme that should address the issues raised in the petition received from Uxbridge
Street residents at the last Board meeting.

The City Streets Unit is currently starting the process of collecting information and
initiating the public participation for the Redwood West Local Area traffic Management
Plan. This is a continuation of the programme to provide local traffic
management for all the suitable areas within the city. The Redwood West area is
bounded by Northcote, Main North, Styx Mill and Cavendish Roads. Uxbridge Streef
runs north - south between Tuckers Road and Northcote Road in this LATMS area.

The collection of traffic speed and volumes information on the local roads for the
scheme in this area will identify times and locations such as Uxbridge Street where
vehicles areatravelling at excessive speeds. Thisinformation will then be relayed to the
Police so that they can effectively target the main offenders.

The development of the scheme will require agood level of community involvement. A
public meeting will need to be convened to initially register the local traffic concerns of
the residents. Residents groups and any schools near this area will be contacted and a
letter box drop outlining information on the meeting will be made to all
residents/property ownersin this area.

The public meeting is envisaged to proceed through:

. Introduction

. LATMS presentation

. Public comment

. Summary and closing address

During the meeting Basil Pettigrew will take comprehensive notes which will be used to
ensure that the relevant issues are addressed by the LATMS,

Recommendation: 1. That the information be received.

2. That a public meeting is convened in March to introduce the
LATMS process and to record the traffic concerns of the
residents.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation:  That the officer’s recommendation be adopted and a public meeting be

held on Wednesday, 22 March at the Northcote School.


Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


